
Mapleton School District #32 
School Board Meeting 

May 15, 2024 
5:00 p.m. Mapleton High School and on YouTube: https://youtube.com/live/nuMIkWJE-yo 

Our mission is to provide a supportive and safe learning environment where all students are encouraged 
and empowered to reach their educational and personal potential. 

1. Opening Ceremony 
2. Review of the Agenda 
3. Public Comment on Agenda Items– Submit form BDDH-AR from Board Policy for prior approval 
4. Budget Committee Meeting 

4.1. Elect Budget Committee Chair 
4.2. Presentation of the Budget 
4.3. Budget Discussion 
4.4. Public Comment 
4.5. Budget Action 
4.6. Plan for May 22, 2024 Budget Meeting if Necessary 

5. Wilson Architecture- TAP update 
6. District Reports 

6.1. MS/HS Report 
6.2. Elementary Report 

7. Finance/Tech/Maintenance Report/Documentation 
8. Consent Agenda 

8.1. Payroll Check Register  
8.2. Accounts Payable Check Register  
8.3. Prior Month’s Minutes  

9. Discussion Items 
9.1. OSBA Training 
9.2. Listening Session Follow-up 

10. Action Items 
10.1. Listening Session Follow-up 
10.2. 1st Read of Policies: 

10.2.1. AC – Nondiscrimination, Required 
10.2.2. CBG – Evaluation of the Superintendent, Required 
10.2.3. CCG – Evaluation of Administrators, Required 
10.2.4. DJC - Bidding Requirements (Versions 1 & 2), Delete 
10.2.5. DJC-AR – Exemptions from Competitive Bidding and Special Procurements, Delete 
10.2.6. DJCA – Personal Service Contracts, Delete 
10.2.7. DJCA-AR – Personal Service Contracts, Delete 
10.2.8. EBBA – First Aid**, Delete 
10.2.9. EBBA-AR – First Aid - Infection Control, Delete 

10.2.10. EBBB – Injury or Illness Reports, Required 
10.2.11. EBC/EBCA – Emergency Procedures and Disaster Plans, Delete 
10.2.12. EBCA – Safety Threats**, Required, New 
10.2.13. GBEBA – Staff – HIV, AIDS, and HBV, Delete 
10.2.14. GBN/JBA – Sexual Harassment, Required 
10.2.15. GBNAB/JHFE – Suspected Abuse of a Child Reporting Requirements**, Required 
10.2.16. GBNAB/JHFE-AR(1) – Reporting of Suspected Abuse of a Child, Required 

http://policy.osba.org/mapletn/AB/BDDH%20R%20G1.PDF


10.2.17. GBNAB/JHFE-AR(2) – Abuse of a Child Investigations Conducted on District Premises, 
10.2.18. GCDA/GDDA – Criminal Records Checks and Fingerprinting *, Delete 
10.2.19. GCDA/GDDA – Criminal Records Checks and Fingerprinting *, Required, New 
10.2.20. GCDA/GDDA-AR – Criminal Records Checks and Fingerprinting, Delete 
10.2.21. IGBAF – Special Education – Individualized Education Program (IEP)**, Required 
10.2.22. IGBAF-AR – Special Education: Individualized Education Program (IEP)**/*, Required 
10.2.23. IGBAG – Special Education – Procedural Safeguards**, Required 
10.2.24. JGAB – Use of Restraint or Seclusion**, Required 
10.2.25. JGAB-AR – Use of Restraint or Seclusion**, Required 
10.2.26. JHC – Student Health Services and Requirements**, Delete (in lieu of new EBBA) 
10.2.27. JHCC – Communicable Diseases - Students, Delete 
10.2.28. JHCC-AR – Communicable Diseases - Students, Delete 
10.2.29. JHCCA – Students - HIV, HBV and AIDS**, Delete 
10.2.30. JHCCF – Pediculosis (Head Lice), Delete 
10.2.31. JHCCF – Pediculosis (Head Lice), was Version 3, now stand-alone, Optional 
10.2.32. JHCCF-AR – Pediculosis (Head Lice), Delete 

 

11. Public Comment on Items not on the agenda- Submit form BDDH-AR from Board Policy for prior 
approval 
11.1. The School Board is interested in hearing from the public and will do so at this time on the 

agenda. The Board requests that patrons limit their comments to five minutes. Please state your 
name and physical address for the record. If a response to your concern requires action of the 
School Board or a gathering of information, it may be placed on a future agenda. Personnel matters 
may not be discussed in public at a Board meeting. Patrons who have personnel concerns should 
share them directly with the Superintendent. 

12. Comments from the Board  
13. Adjournment 

Mapleton School Board Vision 

• We strive to base all of our decisions on what is best for all students. 
• We believe that all students can learn and must strive to attain high academic achievement and 

personal growth. 
• We believe we must develop and nurture intellectual curiosity and a desire for discovery and 

achievement. 
• We believe our curriculum must challenge, prepare and inspire all students to be successful at 

the next level of their lives; to work and live as contributing members in a diverse society. 
• We believe that strong partnerships with parents and the broader community are essential to 

achieving the goals of education.  As such, we exercise open and transparent district 
communication and provide opportunities for participation, dialogue and understanding. 

• We believe it is essential to attract and retain the best staff members to serve the needs of our 
school community.  

• We believe in supporting and empowering staff to continually improve instruction and student 
success in all modes of learning.  

• We believe that adequate financial resources are essential for excellent outcomes. 
• We believe in supporting and empowering our school community by treating everyone with 

dignity and respect. 

http://policy.osba.org/mapletn/AB/BDDH%20R%20G1.PDF


 



















Mapleton School District #32 
School Board Meeting Minutes 

April 17, 2024 
6:00 p.m. Mapleton High School and on YouTube: https://youtube.com/live/bCfD_oepYJ8  

Our mission is to provide a supportive and safe learning environment where all students are encouraged 
and empowered to reach their educational and personal potential. 

1. Opening Ceremony- Mizu, Maree, Andrea in attendance 
2. Review of the Agenda 
3. Public Comment on Agenda Items– Submit form BDDH-AR from Board Policy for prior approval 
4. Wilson Architecture- TAP update- Curt Wilson presented 
5. District Reports- Sue Wilson presented 

5.1. MS/HS Report 
5.2. Elementary Report 

6. Finance/Tech/Maintenance Report/Documentation- Jeron Ricks presented 
7. Consent Agenda – Motion to approve by Maree, second by Mizu- unanimous approval 

7.1. Payroll Check Register  
7.2. Accounts Payable Check Register  
7.3. Prior Month’s Minutes  

8. Action Items 
8.1. Personnel: Resignation: Windy Brown, Terri Johnston; Hiring: Brenda Dutra, Bus Driver- 

Elizabeth Hudgins, Early Literacy Instructional Coach – motion to approve by Mizu, second by 
Maree- unanimous approval 

8.2. 24-25 School Calendar- Motion to approve by Maree, second by Mizu, unanimous approval 
9. Discussion Items 

9.1. Budget Committee: Tim- Yes, Kathy- Yes, Sharon- Not available, Will- Yes, Miranda 
9.2. OSBA Training 
9.3. Inclusivity – Listening Sessions April 24 10am and 6pm 

10. Public Comment on Items not on the agenda- Submit form BDDH-AR from Board Policy for prior 
approval 
10.1. The School Board is interested in hearing from the public and will do so at this time on the 

agenda. The Board requests that patrons limit their comments to five minutes. Please state your 
name and physical address for the record. If a response to your concern requires action of the 
School Board or a gathering of information, it may be placed on a future agenda. Personnel matters 
may not be discussed in public at a Board meeting. Patrons who have personnel concerns should 
share them directly with the Superintendent. 

11. Comments from the Board  
12. Adjournment 

Mapleton School Board Vision 

• We strive to base all of our decisions on what is best for all students. 
• We believe that all students can learn and must strive to attain high academic achievement and 

personal growth. 
• We believe we must develop and nurture intellectual curiosity and a desire for discovery and 

achievement. 
• We believe our curriculum must challenge, prepare and inspire all students to be successful at 

the next level of their lives; to work and live as contributing members in a diverse society. 

https://youtube.com/live/bCfD_oepYJ8
http://policy.osba.org/mapletn/AB/BDDH%20R%20G1.PDF
http://policy.osba.org/mapletn/AB/BDDH%20R%20G1.PDF


• We believe that strong partnerships with parents and the broader community are essential to 
achieving the goals of education.  As such, we exercise open and transparent district 
communication and provide opportunities for participation, dialogue and understanding. 

• We believe it is essential to attract and retain the best staff members to serve the needs of our 
school community.  

• We believe in supporting and empowering staff to continually improve instruction and student 
success in all modes of learning.  

• We believe that adequate financial resources are essential for excellent outcomes. 
• We believe in supporting and empowering our school community by treating everyone with 

dignity and respect. 

 







































Listening Session Input - submitted prior to April 24th sessions:

As a mother of 6, ages ranging from 9yrs old to 27yrs, 3 of which attended Mapleton schools & 3 to

Siuslaw, I have a pretty diverse perspective. When I first started seeing the social media posts about

our students being taught inappropriate subject matter, with sexuality and gender discussions being

forced on our children, of course, I was upset. First I went to my kids. I asked them what was being

taught & what these things mean to them. My nine year old 4th grader was able to explain to me that

being inclusive means that there are going to be people who are different and that he and his friends

at school are going to do their best to be kind and that it is ok if they are different. He said how some

kids don’t have the same support at home so he just wants to be a good friend. When I asked him

about how some kids identify differently, he said yeah, that’s a thing & we don’t judge. Further into

our conversation I realized that in 4th grade, NONE of the things I read in the social media post were

actually being taught and I now had a kid with a bunch of questions. With the help of his older

sibling, we were able to answer many of his questions to define some of the things he was asking. I

then was able to ask my 8th grader about what they are learning regarding inclusivity, gender,

sexuality etc. They said surprisingly little is actually taught. We looked over some old vocabulary that

was discussed as a minor part of a class. To me, it was all age appropriate and definitely relevant to

the world our kids are growing up in. I can appreciate that the middle school students are given the

dictionary/textbook definitions of these concepts so they aren’t clueless and made to make their

own assumptions from what they see on social media. Honestly, I’m grateful that the school is

teaching the kids to be kind and accepting of each other. It is hard enough just growing up in today’s

world. I appreciate that the school is making sure all kids are supported regardless of their

differences. Any time I have been concerned with content or curriculum here at the Mapleton school

district, the teachers and staff (along with my kids) have always been willing to share the information

so I can be aware of what is being taught. Any time I have questions regarding ANYTHING that is

going on at school, I ask my kids or their friends. I generally get more information than want, but I

also get to hear their perspectives and that is most important in my opinion. I encourage everyone to

take what is said on social media with a grain of salt. Have real conversations with our students and

the school when we have questions regarding curriculum. They have always been transparent when I

ask direct questions about what my children are being taught. I appreciate the school board for

having these sessions to let us voice our concerns.

Mariah Morgan

1 response



As an ally, I can say that gender affirmation is the simplest thing you can provide a transgender

person. Acknowledging a preferred name or gender causes no harm to you but could mean the world

to that other person. As a cisgender female, I cannot say what life is like for a trans person but I will

tell you from my sister’s perspective what it would have meant for her to have gone to school in an

environment of inclusion and acceptance. Growing up, she constantly heard what it was to be a man

and if you didn’t fit into that stereotype, then something was wrong with you. This led to a deep

hatred for herself for feeling different than what she was always told she needed to be. Had

environments like school and the community been accepting of people who fit outside the box, her

struggles with low self-esteem and depression wouldn’t have been as extreme. Knowing other

people like her existed and that something wasn’t wrong with her would have helped her to

understand herself better. Having to hide who you really are doesn’t allow for you to form authentic

relationships with other people. Kids needs a safe space in which they can feel free to be themselves

and if they aren’t getting that at home and can’t have it at school, then where is that supposed to

happen? I am unbelievably proud of my sister. Even though I am the older sister, I look up to her for

being true to herself in spite of the fact that there are people in this world that hate her simply for

existing. We speak up for all trans people but today, we are standing together for one kid. That one

kid who doesn’t feel comfortable in their own skin. That one kid who feels ashamed to be who they

are. That one kid who hears the hatred spew from their parents lips. To that kid, we see you and you

are enough.

Crystal Massie

1 response

Gender identity is a deeply personal and complex issue. As a grandparent and a member of this

community, I am here today with a plea for empathy, understanding, and action. Our children are not

statistics; they are vibrant, sensitive souls who deserve our unwavering support in navigating the

complexities of their identities. When we deny our children the simple dignity of affirming their

gender identities, we send a message that they are not worthy of love and acceptance. The

consequences of non-support for children exploring their gender identities can be devastating. Study

after study has shown the alarming rates of depression, anxiety, and suicide among transgender,

non-binary and gay youth who face rejection, discrimination, and lack of acceptance. According to

the Trevor Project, nearly half of transgender and non-binary youth have seriously considered suicide,

and one in four have attempted it. (www.thetrevorproject.org/survey-2022/.) These are not just

numbers. They are our grandchildren, our children, our siblings, our friends. Mapleton is know for its

small classes and compassion for students. By allowing children to use their chosen name and



pronouns, Mapleton will continue its inclusive and affirming environment. This simple act of respect

can have a profound impact, reducing the risk of bullying, harassment, and social isolation that many

gender diverse students face. This also has positive impacts on the broader school community. In

fostering a culture of acceptance and inclusion, schools can help reduce stigma and promote

understanding among all students, staff and families. This, in turn, can lead to a more cohesive and

supportive school environment where everyone feels safe and respected.

Kaki & Billy Burruss

1 response

Dear Mapleton School District Board of Directors,

As a teacher deeply committed to creating an inclusive and safe learning environment for all

students, I am writing to express my strong support for efforts and initiatives that promote gender

diversity and inclusion in our schools. It is so critical that we create a safe and welcoming space for

all students, regardless of their gender identity. By embracing and fostering a culture of acceptance,

we not only comply with legal and ethical standards but also we ensure that every student has the

opportunity to thrive academically, socially, and emotionally. I believe that education plays a crucial

role in challenging stereotypes, promoting understanding, and empowering individuals to embrace

their most authentic selves. As teachers, we have a responsibility to advocate for policies and

practices that affirm the identities of our students and protect them from discrimination,

harassment, and bullying. I urge our community to continue to prioritize the implementation of

inclusive policies and support services that address the unique needs of our students. This includes

providing training for staff and community members and promoting kindness, awareness and

acceptance. I hope to send a powerful message of acceptance and support to all Mapleton

students. Together, we can build a community where every student feels valued, respected, and

empowered to succeed.

With gratitude,
Stephanie Grijalva
National Board Certified
Art Educator
Mapleton Parent

1 response

Since sports seems to be the biggest issue that most people have with transgender and non-binary

students participating in sports. I think this can easily be addressed by using height and weight to



determine competition leagues rather than gender leagues. I feel that young people are not entirely

certain of who they are. We should be open to their gender fluidity and also understand this may be a

phase or a life long decision. Either way providing unbiased support to all people is a core value to

the United States. We all have the right to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness. No one knows

what is best for them better than themselves. Someone's gender identity does not effect other

people's learning experiences unless they choose to focus on it. If people are bothered by other

people's choices, they may want to focus on their self and how to improve their learning and

experience rather than focusing on other people's identities.

Sophia Gable

1 response

I have been a resident of the Mapleton district for 49 years, all four of my children attended Mapleton

schools and I am a strong supporter of gender inclusivity in our public schools. Our schools should

provide the education, respect and support needed to ensure equal treatment and safety for all

gender identities. Modern scientific studies have shown that gender identity is not just simple matter

of male and female but a complicated mix of factors unique to each individual’s makeup. If we are

going to live in a truly free society we must respect and embrace our diversity and work together to

create a place of loving understanding. The strident voices of a vocal minority should not be allowed

to drown out those who want to create a safe and welcoming environment for everyone. Thank you,

Bill Cirino

1 response

Both of our children went to school in Mapleton, K-12. In that era there was great diversity. We

managed this by trying to treat everyone with tolerance and respect. Was it always easy? Certainly

not. But the rewards were great. To this day it has provided us with the opportunity to relate to the

general community as good neighbors. Now, our grandchildren are in Mapleton. They are the living

legacy of tolerance and respect in the community. I trust this legacy will continue into the next

generation and all of our children will have the opportunities they deserve.

Jan Kinney

1 response



I wish to hear what gender inclusivity is about and be able to have my questions answered by the

Board and the superintendent.

Sandra Clifton

1 response

I wonder if the recent Cass Report out of England would help the district navigate this issue

Tim Walls

Listening Session Feedback submitted through email:

While I understand that the school is trying to be inclusive, this absolutely dose not belong in
elementary school. This should be something parents share with there kids in there home.
Absolutely no room for it in elementary school let them be kids for Pete's sake. They have to
grow up soon enough, without putting this kind of confusing things in there precious brains.

Thank you Craig Putnam!

J. Miles Moore

Connection to school: School Psychologist, SPED case manager

My input is long-winded, but here it is:

We have all looked up at the stars at night and marveled. There are uncountable billions of them
out there. Scientists estimate there are approximately 200 sextillion stars, a number so large
that it's completely meaningless to our human minds. These are just flaming balls of gas, more
alike than different and yet there are seven types in the classification system of stars used by
astronomers. And even those seven discrete classifications are somewhat artificial and
arbitrarily chosen divides. Meaning that two stars with the same classification are going to still
be different. Perhaps their chemical composition varies slightly, or size, or heat output, etc. The
seven types are something humans made up to fit them into categories we could refer to in
order to better understand and analyze. It's a useful habit we humans have, but sometimes it
misfires.



The rainbow - we are taught in elementary school - is divided into seven discrete colors: red,
orange, yellow, green, blue, indigo, violet. But this is also an artificial divide. Anyone who has
ever used a computer program to paint or draw knows that there are millions of different colors
possible. Even Crayola puts out a box of markers with 100 different shades and tints of those
seven colors. So why are we taught only seven colors?

If you go into a store that sells make-up and look at how many base tones are available, the
number is huge. There's one that matches my skin tone, one that matches yours, and one for
every shade in between and darker and lighter than either of us. There are dozens of different
human skin tones. Human variation is massive. So why is it just white, black, and brown? Do
those categories serve us in better understanding? I think quite the opposite. Those artificial
divides have lead to atrocities and oppression all over the world for thousands of years.

We vary by skin tone, shoe size, height, weight, hair color, blood type, dietary allergies, medical
needs, psychological make-ups, cultural upbringings, and on and on and on. The permutations
are uncountable. No two people are exactly the same in 8 billion.

So why - given all this variation among the universe and even within people - are we so certain
that there's only two human genders? There aren't even two biological sexes if we want to be
exact about it. We used to use the word hermaphrodite to describe people born with some
combination of male and female anatomy. Today we call them intersex. It's true that they
number less than 2% of the population, but they show the lie of our categorical system of
gender. You can maybe put 98% of human into one of two biological buckets, but not all of
them. Just like stars and colors and make-up, there are many variations of hormone balances
and anatomical configurations that show us our categorical systems don't really hold much
water. They are merely shorthands for simplicity in understanding. But when has simplifying
when it comes to people ever led us to greater understanding of each other? We are
complicated creatures. We have all known women and men who present as very different than
what is typical for the two accepted genders, and yet we insist that everyone must fit into one
bucket or the other. But why is that?

I should disclose that I am a straight, white, CIS male. I was raised in a world where "trans" was
not even a word in common usage. Binary was a term reserved for science and technology
classes. Over the last 20 years of my life I have come to learn quite a lot about trans and
non-binary people and like many of us who live in the 66% in the middle of the human curve, I
struggled to understand it at first. When these ideas were new to me I felt some resistance
within me. Why does this person need me to call them "they/them?" I would ask myself. They
are visibly one gender or the other. Why do they need to be so different? These questions are



normal when the concepts are new. I recognize that it's an interrogation of change and I can
accept that it is reasonable and useful to do so whenever our fellow humans want to shake
things up and rock the boat. I get it.

But the key word I found myself coming back to in those questions is "need." The people that
are asking for this change need it. I don't understand the need and I may never understand it,
but there are many people with many kinds of needs that I can't really understand. I don't have
to. I may have been raised in a time when these ideas were not common, but I was raised by
parents who believed in showing respect and love to my fellow humans. And certain humans
among us have different needs. Some of us want to be identified in a certain way to feel respect
and love. I don't have to understand that to know that they will feel unloved and disrespected if I
refuse to observe their need. And that was enough for me to end my interrogation of these new
ideas.

And I have heard the argument that these are just kids and they're experimenting and are just
as likely to change their mind in a few years and revert back to their CIS gender. Sure. That's
definitely possible. I have actually met a few students in my career that did exactly that. And I
have known many people in their 30s and 40s that identify themselves as "they/them" and have
every plan to stay there for life. Either way, is it any less valid because it was temporary? Did
you yourselves never experiment with your own identity as a teen? I myself went through an
experimental phase as a teenager. I wore long wallet chains and smoked cigarettes and did
things that got me in trouble with the law. I spent time in the principal's office constantly at
school and my previous straight A grades dropped into C and B range. Luckily, I turned it back
around and cleaned up my act. But I would argue that my own experiments were the more
potentially harmful ones. I could have ruined my failed out of school, been arrested, or worse.
Where is the harm in a child saying "hey I don't think I actually feel like I'm a boy or a girl." Who
does that harm? If it is indeed an experiment, the child will likely feel a great deal of
embarrassment when they reverse course. They will need our support then too. Instead of
pointing to them as a reason to disrespect and invalidate the others that stay the course, and
thus making both groups feel worse, we should remind ourselves of our own experiments and
let them shrug it off and move on. You had to find yourself. Can we let them find what they find
in their own time?

When considering any act of support for the community (and by community in this case, I am
referring to the species, not just local) I really think we have a responsibility to weigh cost and
benefit. What does it cost you to allow these differences? And again, I've heard the arguments.
Bathroom and locker room usage and participation in sports raise questions. These are



complicated questions, that will require ironing out. There is conversation to be had. But these
things can't be held up as major costs to invalidate the entire enterprise and say flatly "no."
There is nuance and growth to be found in those discussions.

It costs me nothing to open my mind to a wider spectrum of people. It costs me nothing to
accept that perhaps there are more than two kinds of person. And I did say cost/benefit
analysis. What do we benefit by taking this seriously? Studies would suggest we would see
lower suicide rates. We are likely to find happier people who feel respect from their community.
If we teach the binary kids to show respect and empathy, they will be kinder and gentler people
over all. People who feel respected and valued lead to more well-adjusted, productive citizens
who will take better care of each other. I would like very much to see all these things for all the
people around me. Don't you want that too?
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